
December 16, 2022 

 

Dear West Sylvan Families, 

 

We wish all of our families a happy holiday season and a peaceful winter break ahead!  WSMS offices are 

closed during the break, and calls and emails will be returned next year upon return from break.  School 

resumes on Tuesday, January 3,  2023.   If your holiday travels or break go beyond the first day of 

school in January, please update your Scholar’s attendance in Synergy accordingly.  We wish you all a safe 

and happy time over the next two weeks!  We will miss our Wolves! 

 

Congratulations to our Scholars who competed in the Robotics Tournaments last weekend directed by Mrs. 

Carla Oesterle and Mrs. Dori Wierth.  Our very own West Sylvan Wolves, Team #21175, participated in 

ORTOP/FLL Robotics Qualifying Tournaments last weekend at Intel. Our team participated in robot game 

https://forms.gle/sUJPdth3QTFYKAB37


Scholars are allowed to engage in more free time on social media than usual.  Please monitor your Scholars’ 

social media accounts and chats to ensure that they are engaging in safe behaviors.  Help Scholars block 

negative accounts and log off from chats and groups that are detrimental to their emotional safety and well 

being.   

 

WSMS 2022-2023 Yearbook Orders: 

Each year our Yearbook class, with Educator Mr. Gilley, creates the school yearbook.  To order the 2022-23 

yearbook, go to yearbookordercenter.com, and enter code 6339. All sales of the yearbook will be pre-

ordered directly through an outside company and will not be available for purchase through the school at 

the end of the school year. Don’t miss your chance to get this keepsake for your scholar!  Check out the latest 

Yearbook class video here!  The Scholars in Mr. Gilley’s Yearbook class have been busy!  We only place 

orders based on the preorders so that we don’t waste school funds.  Please order your yearbook  

in advance.   

 

Boundaries for Future High School Students: 

If you are unsure which High School your scholar will attend based on your current residence, 

please visit this site and enter your address or here.  Below is a website to apply to your “choice” 

High School if a High School is outside of your normal neighborhood boundaries.  Applications 

need to be submitted by the deadline for consideration for any school outside of your normal 

PPS neighborhood boundary:  https://www.pps.net/schoolchoice.  There is a deadline for 

applications, so please apply early if you are requesting a high school outside of your address 

boundaries. 

 

8th Grade Families Interested in Benson H.S.? 

Applying to Benson Lottery for the 2023-24 School Year: We will be accepting 

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/VbGLzeQRMi4dKhWrq2AWFg~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRlWYKjP0THaHR0cDovL3RyYWNrLnNwZS5zY2hvb2xtZXNzZW5nZXIuY29tL2YvYS9PTWdUTmtMa1kzZHlPdDAxNXZVSVVRfn4vQUFBQUFRQX4vUmdSbFB1VmpQMFFrYUhSMGNITTZMeTkzZDNjdWVXVmhjbUp2YjJ0dmNtUmxjbU5sYm5SbGNpNWpiMjB2VndkelkyaHZiMnh0UWdwalR1T3hYV084bUJDTlVoRnFjMjlzYjI1amFHVkFjSEJ6TG01bGRGZ0VBQUFBQVF-flcHc2Nob29sbUIKY3MjT3hjz9qg_VIRanNvbG9uY2hlQHBwcy5uZXRYBAAAAAE~
https://youtu.be/ZO8XLxFTh9Y
https://pdxschools.maps.arcgis.com/apps/webappviewer/index.html?id=8f30aa5173d64b16ae89f1348faa3a38
/Page/2379
/schoolchoice
/schoolchoice
https://www.safeoregon.com/report-a-tip/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1WJwWaEWEWBjgZBqKpSL19aMDZAgzFjGH/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1QDj5zszGiSbChiBeNk9KBW5OL_2zdSc1/view?usp=sharing


 

Marking Attendance through ParentVue 

Families are now able to record future absences for their Students directly in ParentVUE without needing to 

contact the Main Office. Please remember, if a student is going to miss multiple days, it is up to the Student 

https://forms.gle/qfyf9Fcioua2PFrK6
https://forms.gle/qfyf9Fcioua2PFrK6
mailto:ralmeida@pps.net
mailto:jihunt@pps.net
mailto:bkeller@pps.net
mailto:kaabney@pps.net
mailto:bkeller@pps.net
mailto:rcohen@pps.net
mailto:jihunt@pps.net
https://sites.google.com/pps.net/west-sylvan-myp/


 
 

 

 

Opportunities for Family Connection and Scholar Extended Activities: 

 

● Sign up to Volunteer!  We want your help (especially during Lunches or in the Main 

Office in the afternoons)! 

 

General Questions:  

Office Email: westsylvanoffice@pps.net 

Jerda Solonche, Administrative Assistant: jsolonche@pps.net (Staff, financial) 

Kirsten Crombie, Administrative Assistant: kcrombie@pps.net (students, attendance, enrollment, 

withdrawals) 

 

Here are some dates to save on your calendar now in preparation:  

★ Winter Break: Monday, December 19th , 2022 - Monday, January 2nd , 2023 (WSMS 

Offices/School Closed) 

★ School Resumes: Tuesday, January 3rd  

★ No School: Monday, January 16th 

★ End of 1st Semester (2nd quarter) and Final Semester Grades are Submitted: Thursday, 

January 26th 

★ No School: Planning day for Educators, Friday, January 27th 

★ 2nd Semester/3rd Quarter Begins: (some classes may change): Monday, January 30th  

 

Enjoy your vacation, and go Wolf Pack! 

 

Jill and Ben 

 

https://forms.gle/qfyf9Fcioua2PFrK6
https://forms.gle/qfyf9Fcioua2PFrK6
mailto:jsolonche@pps.net
mailto:kcrombie@pps.net

